Report LAMU NCMM 2-2018, Wednesday, 30.05.18 at 9.30-11.00

Present: Elisa Bjørgo, Anthony Mathelier, Gladys Tjørhom, Rønnaug Kolve, Johannes Bauer and Liv Bjørland. **Not present** Ingrid Kjelsvik

Item 1-2/18 Welcome to new LAMU-members

- Anthony Mathelier and Rønnaug Kolve are new members from March 1st. Unfortunately we have to find a replacement for both Rønnaug (because of studies) and Johannes Bauer (because of new job) Decision: NCMM needs to find replacements for both.

Item 2-2/18 Minutes from meeting 09.02.18 were approved

Item 3-2/18 Short briefings

- There will be an Eco-online-workshop May 31st for optimization of the archive work and the new lay out for users of the system. The layout for registration of chemicals will probably be changed within this year.
- NCMM has now introduced recycling of soft plastics for the offices and hard plastic in the labs.
- NCMM has contacted Nor Tekstil to have them return lab-coats in both houses E and D
 Decision: Purchase two cupboards for lab coats and emergency equipment in the labs

Item 4-2/18 Change of activity in room 51053.

- Hartmut Luecke needs a room for humidity below 15% and stable temp. around 20°C for the Vitrobot Mark installation. He needs to use liquid ethan and LN2 in the room. The fluorescence microscope must be moved out. For the moment, we do not have a replacement room.

Item 5-2/18 Feedback on the attached document about waste handling in the labs:

- Decision: Ask Anabel for help concerning the posters for information.

Item 6-2/18 CIM-deviations.

- LAMU discussed the reports: Deviation 5128, leakage of disinfection on the floor. Deviation 5055 use of microwave oven caused fire alarm, the transfer door (5.5) to the emergency exit did not open. The ARX-company is not able to locate any signal problems with the door. For their part, all is OK. The next step is for Forskningsparken to look at the alarm overruling system.

Item 7-2/18 Next LAMU-meeting 2018: Early September or week 38

Item 8-2/18 Miscellaneous:

 Communicate to all users that there is a scale for weighing of toxic chemicals in the old lab for peptide syntheses.

Attachments for the meeting:

- Item 2 LAMU-report 09.02.18
- Item 5 Information on waste handling in the labs.